
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: June 15, 2020 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase for Service and Parts for Turf Maintenance Equipment for the 
Parks, Recreation and Community Facilities Department (Sole Source) 
(Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Parks, Recreation and Community Facilities Department and Purchasing recommend 
authorizing the purchase from the authorized dealer, Stolz Equipment, at $40,000, based 
on estimated requirements. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This contract will provide service, mechanical parts and accessories to maintain the various 
turf and ballfield maintenance light duty equipment that the City currently owns. Currently 
the Parks, Recreation and Community Facilities Department maintains riding reel mowers, 
riding deck mowers, riding field painters/liners, turf cleaning units, aerification equipment, 
as well as golf and utility carts that are from the John Deere and Smithco families of 
brands, respectively.   
 
Stotz Equipment is the exclusive dealer for both John Deere and Smithco in Arizona. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Sole Source 
Contract Number:  2020198  
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Initial Contract Term:  One year  
Possible Renewals:  None  
Funding Source:  Parks, Recreation and Community Facilities Department operating 

budget  
 


